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Capitalism Undermines 
Japanese Unity 

Capitalist corruption is rearing 
its ugly head in Japan to such a 
degree that many Japanese com menta­
tors are expressing grave concern. 
It was only a few years ago that 
former Prime Minister Tanaka and 
other high officials of the ruling 
Liberal Democratic Party were 
caught taking bribes from the Lock­
heed Corporation. Now former Prime 
Minister Nakasone, present Prime 
Minister Takeshita, and the three 
other most powerful men in the 
Liberal Democratic Party (which has 
been in power since 1955) have been 
implicated in Japan's latest stock 
scandal. 

The LOP is run by political 
barons who each control a faction 
of the party loyal to himself. 
Yasuhiro Naksone, Noboru Takeshita, 
Finance Minister Kiichi Miyazawa, 
Shintaro Abe, and Michie Watanabe 
are the top party leaders. Each 
delegates responsibility for col­
lecting funds for his faction to a 
"secretary". The power of the fac­
tion stems directly from the amount 
of money the faction is able to 
co 11 ect and dispose of. 

Yasuhiro Nakasone with Ronald Reagan - cha■pioning a capitalism 
that will inevitably destroy the social fabric of Japan. 

In 1984 the Recruit Cos mos Co., 
a private real estate firm, offered 
to sell stock to seventy-five of 
the most important people in Japan. 
The secretaries for each of the 
above political barons bought stock 
which they were able to resell at a 
huge profit when the stock went 
public. Former ministers of agri­
culture, education, and defense 
al so bought into the deal. 

See Page 2 
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None of the above is illegal, 
but it is so obviously a form of 
1 ega l corruption that heads ro 11 ed 
when it hit the media. The chairman 
of Recruit, the wel 1-connected 
Hiromasa -Ezoe, resigned to "take 
responsibilty" for the affair, but 
the scandal steamed on. The presi­
dent of Nihon Keizai Shimbun, Ja­
pan's leading business newspaper 
also resigned when it came out that 
he was involved in the deal. 

PLAUSIBLE DENIABILITY 

The political barons all denied 
that they knew anything about the 
affair, blaming all on their sec­
retaries, and claiming that what 
their aides did was 1 ega 1 anyway. 
But the normally supportive Japan­
ese press was having none of that. 
There is now a very great state of 
unease about corruption amongst the 
elite. Major tax evasion cases a re 
constantly in the headlines. Last 
year the most popular Japanese 
fi 1 m was about the woes of a woman 
tax collector on the tra i 1 of a 
major fraud. Recently, members of 
the Prime Minister's staff were 
indicted for taking bribes from an 
ad agency. A member of the Diet 
(the parliament) was forced to 
resign earlier in the year for 
abuse of power. Pol ice, school 
board officials, and corporate 
heads have a 11 been caught within 
the last year with their hands in 
the till. An editorial in the Main­
ichi Shimbun newspaper lamented, 
"In the money oriented society that 
Japan has become, integrity and 
vi gi 1 ance against the corrupting 
influence of money are beginning to 
fade." 

STILL ESSENTIALLY SOUND 

In fact, the Japanese social 
order is still essentially sound 
and has been so at least since the 
Meiji Restoration over a century 
ago. But continued corruption at 
the top, whether 1 ega l or i 11 ega l, 
will undermine and in the end de­
stroy Japan's famous cohesion. Al­
ready there are complaints that the 
extraordinary inflation in real 
estate prices in recent years, 

especially around Tokyo, is ~ausing 
a class consciousness to develop as 
the less well off are being forced 
to live in hovels. In the national­
ist era prior to the Second World 
War and in the reconstruction era 
after the War, Japanese leaders 
went to great lengths to redistrib­
ute the wealth, and reduce class 
distinctions and class conscious­
ness. But now it seems that the 
Japanese elite are being caught up 
in the capitalist ethic which mea­
sures a man's status by his wealth 
rather than by his service to the 
community. And status is particu­
larly important in the Japanese 
ritualized social order, so how it 
is measured is critical to the 
development of the society. 

In was, of course, inevitable 
that the capitalist economic system 
would undermine Japanese social 
unity and its intrinsic national­
ism. What is surprising is that it 
took so long - an indication of the 
essential health of the social 
order during its nationalist era 
which carried over so long. The 
essence of capitalism is the self­
interest ethic, and it clashes head 
on with the service and sacrifice 
ethic of nationalism. In the long 
term, one or the other has to give 
way. Either the capita 1 i st economic 
system with its inevitable pluto­
cracy is overthrown, or nationalism 
di es in Japan. 

REVOLUTIONARY FORCES IN BEING 

There are groups in Japan that 
recognize the danger, and they are 
surprisingly large considering the 
country's success and standard of 
living under its present system. 
The government estimates that there 
are 30,000 members of ultranation­
alist organizations (kokusuisshugi) 
and most of these are racial na­
tionalists (minzokushugi). That is 
about ten ti mes the memberhi p of 
racialist organizations in America 
even though the U.S. is twice as 
large in population. Two of the 
largest are Issui-kai which advo­
cates the complete overthrow of the 
present system, and Seicho no le 
which wants a "Showa Restoration" 
to return full authority to Emperor 
Hirohito (or his successor.) Every 
day groups of youths from these and 
other ultranationalist organiza­
tions ride through downtown Tokyo 
in their soundtrucks mounted with 
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flags inveighing against Western 
material ism. 

HUMPTY DUMPTY TEETERS ON THE WALL 

In their greed and arrogance the 
patricians of Rome threw away the 
city's greatest resource and trea­
sure - the loyalty of the plebian 
class. The patricians thought that 
their own ability, rather than the 
fundamental patriotism of the 
Roman working class was the secret 
of the city's extraordinary power. 
The patricians continually ex­
ploited the plebians until the 
latter refused to sacrifice and 
refused to fight. And then Rome was 
dependent on the good wi 11 of its 
multinational horde of mercenaries 
- a dependence that could not last 
long, and didn't. We will see if 
the Japanese patricians make the 
same mistake. Once a healthy social 
order is destroyed, it is almost 
impossible to piece it back togeth­
er again. GG 

BACK 
ISSUES 

AVAILABLE 
Order a complete set 

of back issues of The 
Nationalist from the 
first issue (Dec85) to 
the present. Just send a 
check for $35.00 to The 
Nationalist, P.O. Box 
915, Washington Grove, MD 
20880. 

The lktionalist -1co11es 
111anuscripts of articles 
for possible publiation. 
as well a.s letters to the 
Edi tor. No pay■ent 1 s 
■ ade for articles pub-

Ii §~~~~~;~ I 
lll.i~:,~::,~~;;i~~ : II 



The Nationalist, Septeroer 1988 

National Democracy Versus 
Direct Democracy 

Recently we received a letter 
from Don Streeter of Florida who is 
an advocate of direct democracy. We 
were beginning to think this an 
extir.ct breed, so we are glad that 
Mr. Streeter wrote us as the points 
he makes are irtportant and should 
be addres sect. He writes: 

I don't suppose you will print 
this article because it does not 
fully agree with your philo­
sophy .... I agree 100% that that 
the present day American government 
is not a democracy and never was. 
This "representative form of gov­
ernment" was probab 1 y a 1 right at 
first when the elected leaders were 
half-way honest, and with our na­
tion being spread out as it was, 
with no radio or television or 
telephones, it probably was the 
only way possible. 

But this soon changed when a few 
leaders found they could get their 
own pet projects passed, and make 
big bucks as well if they would 
pass another representative's bil 1, 
that is known as "I'll scatch your 
back if you scratch mine." And very 
soon our representative form of 
government became a corrupt dis­
grace, and it soon became a Capi-

The National De11ocratic Front 
is expanding. rapidly and desper­
ately needs more computer equip­
ment and software for both ad­
ministrative purposes and desk­
top publishing. Our goal is to 
raise $5000 and this appeal wi 11 
continue to run until we receive 
the necessary contributions. This 
is an opportunity for those of 
you who cannot be active to 
sacrifice for the Movement. We 
know you will not let us down. 

talist form cf government where the 
rich ruled for the rich and that is 
where we are today. 

In Korea the North Koreans used 
to can us "capita 1 i st pi gs", and 
we would shout back at them that 
they were stupid and didn't know 
what democracy was. How foolish we 
were - how right they were. I don't 
know when it was that our govern­
ment and educational system started 
te 11 i ng Americans that we were a 
democracy. We have been brainwashed 
and 1 i ed to ever si nee. 

You cannot blame the American 
people for being ignorant to the 
fact that we are not a democratic 
nation, when we have been taught 
that from the very beginning. Even 
our parents and grandparents were 
1 i ed to and brainwashed and taught 
this. That is why it is so very 
important to re-educate as many 
Americans as soon as possible that 
we are not a democratic nation, but 
rather are a Capitalist nation. 

I disagree with you as you pre­
scribe to divide up America into 
many small nations. I still believe 
in Abe Lincoln's philosophy, 
"United we stand, divided we fall." 
I believe America should be one 
nation, strong and united and pow-
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erful with a true and pure form of 
democracy, where the majority of 
the people rule and make the laws, 
not some corrupt politicians. True 
and pure democracy is where the 
majority make a 11 the 1 aws and 
decisions by popular vote, from the 
lowest form of local government 
(town) to the highest form of gov­
ernment (county, state and fed­
eral). The politicians are elected 
by popular vote to enforce and 
protect the laws only. 

In this way, no minority group 
or special interest group or the 
rich can bribe or corrupt any poli­
tician because they do not make the 
laws or decisions. The majority of 
the citizens decide and no private 
interest groups could afford to 
bribe 51% of a 11 the citizens .... 
This is true and pure democracy, 
which I prescribe for all nations, 
not a dictatorship, one man rule as 
you have prescribed. 

I do not believe in the two 
party system. It is a hoax to pull 
the wool over people's eyes, to 
cover up the corruption within. I 
believe in the popular vote, where 
the people decide, not some corrupt 
delegate who is paid off to vote or 
decide for you. That is not demo­
cracy. 

I do not be 1 i eve the president 
should appoint anyone each 
position should be decided by the 
people, by popular vote .... 

I do not believe in a dictator­
ship nation or government, or a one 
man rule as you prescribe. The 
people work, the people pay the 
taxes and support the government, 
then the people should rule. This 
is democracy. 

I hope you would have the hon­
esty and fairness to let all of 
your readers read this article and 
let them decide for themselves as 
to the form of government they 
would prefer, pure democracy, where 
the people rule, or your form of 
one man rule (dictatorship). What 
do you think?" 

RACE AND POLITICS OF THE MAJORITY 

Mr. Streeter does not address 
the issue of race in his letter, 
unless he believes that since 
Whites are in the majority this 
so 1 ves the prob 1 em. But differen­
tial birthrates will cause Whites 
to become a minority in America in 

See Page 4 
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the next century. Moreover, block 
racial voting on the part of the 
colored minorities would destroy, 
even now, any chance of a White 
majority ruling in its own benefit 
because the Whites would be split 
on party and ideological lines 
whereas the coloreds would sol idly 
support one force (as they do now 
with the Democratic Party). 

But let us assume that race is 
out of the eqaution - that we have 
removed a 11 other races from our 
nation. What then would be the best 
form of government to make our 
people great and powerful? 

DELEGATION NOT REPRESENTATION? 

Some political movements attack 
representative government, but then 
substitute another form of repre­
sentation for the one they oppose. 
An example of this is Muammar 
Quadaffi 's Green Movement which is 
supported by the National Front of 
Britain. To replace the parliamen­
tary sys tern the NF proposes a ser­
ies of councils elected "by the 
people", i.e. residents e 1 ect d~ 1 e­
gates [they are not representatives 
you see] to street councils, and 
these delegates then elect area 
councils which elect county coun­
cils and so on up to the national 
counci 1. 

Obviously, this is a form of 
government hardly different from 
the parliamentary or congressional 
systems of representation now in 
force in Britain and America, re­
spective 1 y, and it would quickly 
degenerate into p 1 u tocracy as did 
the other two. This is not to say 
that a form of direct democracy is 
not now possible - in fact, modern 
technology makes it possible - but 
the Green Movement and the propo­
sals of the NF are no such thing. 

EXAMPLES OF ANTIQIUITY 

Ancient history is filled with 
examples of varied forms of direct 
democracy. Spartans for example 
elected dual kings in open meet­
ings. To the pleasure of the Spar­
tans, the two kings could rarely 
agree on anything and so very lit­
tle changed. 

Athenian direct democracy, on 
the other hand, was very volatile 
because the citizens of Athens met 
regularly to decide the most impor­
tant matters of state. A politician 
who was popular with the Assembly 
one month could find himself exe­
cuted, sometimes along with his 
wife and children, the next. The 
rule of the majority was alternate­
ly tolerant and tyrannical and was 
anything but pure, which is why we 
refer to this form of government as 
direct democracy rather than pure 
democracy. In Athens the rich paid 
demagogues and agents to do their 
dirty work. The persecution and 

A model of the Athenian Agora. the center of civic 
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execution of Socrates and the sup­
pression of his school is, perhaps. 
the most infamous example of Athen­
ian "purity." 

Constant manuevering for the 
backing of a very temporary majori­
ty made politicking in Athens a 
very dirty busjness. It also made 
consistency in political. economic 
and military policy an impossibili­
ty, which allowed a very mediocre 
Sparta to destroy Athens. Both city 
states were then conquered by 
brighter lights from the north -
first Thebes, and then Macedonia 
led by the geniuses Philip and his 
son Alexander (who was educated by 
Aristotle of the School of Socrates 
- poetic justice for Athens.) 

TECHNOLOGY ANO DIRECT DEMOCRACY 

Direct democracy was possible in 
the ancient city-states because the 
populations were small and concen­
trated. All of the citizens of the 
city could meet regularly in one 
arena to hear issues discussed and 
vote on resolutions advanced. Could 
anthing like this be done today 
with our huge populations dispersed 
over vast areas? The answer is yes. 

Political questions could be put 
to the people via television daily. 
or weekly. or monthly. And the 
people could vote. with some minor 
technical adaptations. on their 
televisions. They could be identi­
fied through their thumbprints as 
they vote in order to avoid fraud. 
The dialogue on a particular ques-

See Page 5 
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tion would be carried on in the 
daily press and on the radio and TV 
networks before the vote came up. 
Thus, without leaving his home the 
citizen could participate in the 
direct ruling of the nation. Yes, 
it can be done, but should it be 
done? The NDF says no! 

SPECIAL INTEREST ADVANTAGES 

In the first place, there are 
serious structural problems that 
could put control back into the 
hands of the wealthy. For example, 
who decides what questions will be 
submitted to the peop 1 e for a vote 
and how the resolutions will be 
worded? Whoever makes these deci -
si ons controls the fate of the 
nation. Let us say that resolutions 
are brought to the peop 1 e on 1 y by 
initiative, i.e. a 100,000 signa­
tures of registered voters would be 
required to put a question on the 
television ballot. This would cer­
tainly favor the rich and well­
organized special interests who 
could pay thousands of workers to 
get out on the streets and collect 
signatures for the myriad of reso­
lutions they want passed. They 
could inundate the electorate with 
special interest legislation (al­
ways disguised as something else of 

course.) On the other hand, if we 
had elected officials determine 
what goes on the ballot then we are 
back to representation and a 11 its 
attendant evils. 

Moreover, if we had the people 
electing all officials there simply 
would not be enough time in the day 
to do anything else but vote on the 
television. Can you imagine the 
people deciding who, for example, 
should be Under-Secretary of State 
for Far Eastern Affairs? On what 
basis would they choose? When would 
they have time to study the person­
nel files of all the prospective 
candidates? Who would decide who 
the prospective candidates are? And 
remember that there are thousands 
of such posts that have to be fil-
1 ed every year. The absurdity of 
such an idea should be readily 
apparent. 

THE HEART OF THE PROBLEM 

Now we are coming to the real 
problem with direct democracy which 
is the inability of the people to 
responsibly make concrete policy 
decisions. Few citizens have the 
time, knowledge or inclination to 
decide matters of national pol icy. 
Should our naval forces be engaged 
in the Persian Gulf? Seventy-five 
percent of Am~ricans cannot locate 
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the Persian Gulf on a map even 
though our sail ors are dying there. 
Should the Federal Reserve System· 
be in the hands of private banks or 
government banks? How many Ameri­
cans even know that Federal Reserve 
Banks are privately owned, or even 
know what the System does or how it 
does it? Yet the Federal Reserve 
Board is probably the most impor­
tant pl ayer in determining our 
nationa 1 economic pol icy. 

Policy made by direct vote of 
the people would be wildly erratic 
(as constantly changing public 
opinion polls would suggest), and 
it would reflect, at best, the mean 
intelligence of our people rather 
than the product of our greatest 
minds. Is this really what the 
people want? We do not thinks~ We 
believe that the people want to 
play an i mpci"rtant if not dee is i ve 
role in determining in what overall 
direction the nation should move, 
but they look to their leaders to 
get them to their ultimate ob­
jectives. The people recognize that 
they do not have the knowledge or 
technical understanding to make 
economic, military and political 

policy, and they rightfully look to 
their leaders to do this for them. 
That their present leaders have 
failed to make effective policy is 
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SHORT BURSTS 
Down with Psychiatric Fraud 

An article in the July issue of 
Science magazine says that psychia­
trists and psychologists are no 
better at judging and predicting 
behavior than laymen, and courts 
should therefore consider excluding 
their testimonies on such matters. 
The authors, David Faust, Director 
of Psychology at Rhode Island Hos­
pital and Jay Ziskin, a lawyer and 
psychologist, examined 1400 studies 
of how well psychological "experts" 
did in predicting whether suspects 
were likely to become insane or 
violent. "Studies on the prediction 
of violence are consistent: clini­
cians are wrong at least twice as 
often as they are correct," write 
the authors. In addition the study 
found that laymen do as well as 
clincians even in diagnosis. In one 
case, for instance, secretaries 
performed as well as psychologists 
in selecting out brian-damaged ap­
plicants in preemployment tests. 
Another blow against one of the 
great psuedo-sciences of our age. 

Can't Figure It Out? 

A National Science Foundation 
study conducted in Montgomery Coun­
ty, Maryland on 28,000 public 
school students found that nearly 
half of the county's Black and 
Hispanic students cannot keep up 
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with the standard math curriculum 
by the end of elementary school. 

What is interesting about the 
study is that it admits that Black 
and Hispanic children do as well as 
Whites up until the third grade, 
which fact undermines environmental 
explanations for the phenomena. It 
also found that girls do as well as 
boys in math up until the last 
years in high school, and then 
things change. Even in those cases 
where boys and girls take the same 
courses throughout high school, 
boys do better on the math part of 
college entrance examinations. 

"Edu ca tors said they could not 
pinpoint the causes for the dis­
parities, speculating only that the 
causes could include lower expecta­
tions of black and Hispanic stu­
dents, less preparation among mi­
nority group members before they 
begin school, or different views 
among female and minority students 
of their own abilities and future 
careers." 

It is fun to watch them struggle 
in the web of lies they have con­
structed. The educators were leery 
to speculate because they knew that 
their speculations were obviously 
nonsense. Less preparation prior to 
school, low self-esteem and poor 
parenting would not wait until the 
third grade to manifest themselves 
in Blacks and Hispanics, or the 
11th grade to manifest themselves 
in girls. Do you really believe 
that they cannot figure it out? 

Geographical Ignorance 

Americans aged 18 to 24 ranked 
last in an international comparison 
of geographical knowledge according 
to a study released by the National 
Geographic Society at the end of 
July. The Gallup Organization con­
ducted the study for the Society. 
The U.S. was the only country whose 
young adults scored lower than its 
older adults which is a further 
indication of the collapse of edu­
cation in America. The study found 
that 75% of all Americans could not 
locate the Persian Gulf on a map 

(remember folks, we are now engaged 
in hostilities in the Persian 
Gulf). The next ti me you read a 
public opinion poll on whether or 
not we should have our forces en­
gaged in the Persian Gulf or some 
other part of the world, remember 
that the vast majority of those 
responding have no idea where in 
the world the place might be, let 
alone any knowledge of its strate­
gic significance - or insignifi­
cance. 

Why Americans Don't Vote 

A new book by Frances Piven and 
Richard Cloward entitled Why Ameri­
cans Don't Vote dispels the notion 
that the reason that most Americans 
don't vote is because they are 
happy with things as they are. Only 
38% of eligible voters turn out for 
Congressional elections and 55% for 
presidential elections. A century 
ago 80% of the people voted in 
presidential elections. The authors 
found that those voting are the 
most well off. They write, "No one 
has satisfactorily explained why 
the 'politics of happiness' is so 
consistently concentrated among the 
least well off." 

FBI Links New Teamster to Mafia 

In 1984 William McCarthy, the 
newly elected president of the 
Teamsters, requested Raymond Pa­
triarca's permission to accept a 
new position in the labor union, 
says the FBI. Patriarca is chief of 
the New England Mafia. Jackie Pres­
ser, the former Teamsters president 
who was playing both sides of the 
fence, also told the FBI of Mc­
Carthy's Mob connections. The Team­
sters were the only large labor 
union to support Reagan in 1980 and 
1984. Reagan, Meese and Presser 
were the best of buddies. Is it any 
surprise that the War on Crime has 
been prosecuted as successfully as 
the War on Poverty, the War on 
Communism, and the War on Drugs? 
They have a 11 been brought to you 
by the same people - only their 
names change. 
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[LETTERS] 

Dear Racial Comrades, 

I receAtly received the package 
containing issues of The Nation­
a 1 i st and the NDF Program for Demo­
cratic Nationalism and was very 
impressed by the professionalism 
and creativity with which the ma­
terials were formulated. The NDF 
manifesto is the best plan so far 
developed by the White Resistance 
forces. It includes all the various 
and infinite details that I have 
been struggling to compile in read­
able form for so long. It is indeed 
a praiseworthy accomplishment that 
should set a new standard for pro­
White literature worldwide. Hope­
fully the various movements can 
follow the lead of the NDF and set 
some type of program for their 
individual goals, thus lendding to 
an ever-strengthening White Resist­
ance. 

I have some questions, however, 
concerning the NDF's stand in re­
gard to the attainment of political 
power and its economic pol icy: 1) 
How do you propose to gain power 
through the obviously anti-White 
capitalist electoral system? Most 
people will agree that the voters 
are not the real power behind the 
political machine; the controlling 
elite is never going to allow a 
fair election which might endanger 
their power position. 

2) In Section VI (Economic Pol­
icy), Paragraph 2 of the NDF mani­
festo it indicates that there 
would • be an "annual graduated in­
co me tax." This is a program I 
agree with, but I have _seen t~e 
same plan in the Communist Mani­
festo and in the income tax laws 
of th'e Capitalists. There is the 
difference, however, of taxing the 
rich heavily and the poor 1 ightly, 
but how does this policy provide 
for a total rejection and eventual 
elimination of capitalism and com­
munism? Will we have to cling to 
some of the old ways in order to 
establish the Democratic National­
ist state, or will this actually 
advance the phasing out of the old 
ways? 

3) If it came to the point where 

armed struggle would be necessary 
to defend our ever decreasing lib­
erties, is there such a contingency 
plan for defensive action? . 

4) After the division of Ameri­
can soil among the various peoples, 
it is inevitable that the Black 
state, the multiracial state, and 
the Hispanic state will implode or 
stagnate to the point of chaos and 
self-destruction. The "refugees" 
from the ensuing anarchy would 
attempt to flood across our bor­
ders to become parasites living off 
our land of plenty. How would this 
be dealt with? 

5) Are their any plans in the 
works concerning the division of 
the country, if so, what are they? 

I'm sure the readers of The 
Nationalist would much appreciate 
it if these few questions could be 
cleared up. Once again, a thousand 
"thank yous" for your invaluable 
contributions to the White Resist­
ance movement. This day and age we 
now live in certainly needs a new 
wave organization to lead us in the 
fight for White Nationalism, and 
the NDF is the one to lead. 

Sincerely, 
Jeremiah Standridge 
Greenville, South Carolina 

Editor - In answer to your ques­
tions: 1) A national revolutionary 
can never know when or in what form 
his opportunity to take power will 
appear. We must be ready for ~n! 
eventuality. Hitler and Mussolrn1 
took power bloodlessly - Hitler 
through electoral success, and Mus­
solini through a march on Rome 
preceded by impressive victo~ies in 
the voting booths. Even Lenin was 
able to take power bloodlessly by 
outmanuevering the Henshevi ks in 
the revolutionary parlia■ent, and 
then he had to fight a bloody civil 
war to ■aintain control. Hao fought 
a 22 year military struggle to take 
power, but even so, he realized 
that politics comes first and that 
without a strong political base, a 
military victory is impossible. In 
our country Huey Long proved that_a 
revolutionary message could w1n 
electoral victories. His program 
was radical redistribution of the 
wealth, and the powers that be were 
able to stop him only through as­
sassination. (All these struggles 
are covered by our cadre reading 
list.) The controlling elite are 
self-interested, divided against 
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themselves and inept. Th~ will 
cause the collapse that gives us 
our chance, and we must be ready to 
exploit it. The key is the develop­
ment of our cadre, particularly 
through study. 

2) We must distinguish free enter­
prise fro11 capitalism. Capitalism 
is the concentration of vast wealth 
in the hands of the few, who then 
use their ■oney to do■ inate the 
pol iti cal system. Free enterprise 
thrives best when competition is 
atomistic, i.e. when there are lots 
of little co■panies competing for 
the same market, rather than a few 
big companies do■inating the market 
and fixing prices through both 
spoken and unspoken conspiracies 
(such as following a price leader). 
Free enterprise is thus antitheti­
cal to capitalism. We support free 
enterprise and oppose capitalism, 
and real free enterprise (i.e. 
ato■istic co■petition) can only be 
attained through government inter~ 
vention in the market place to 
reset the game every time it gets 
out of kilter. 

The long-term unity of our 
people hinges on the attainment of 
social justice. We are determined 
that none live poorly and that none 
live too richly - that all our 
peop 1 e live we 11 and share in the 
plenty that our joint effort pro­
duces. This is achieved fo our 
program through a combination of 
the graduated income tax, the full 
employment program, and the worker 
cooperative progra■. The synergism 
of these three ele■ents will create 
a society of rough economic equali­
ty, and not until we achieve this 
state can we convince our people 
that we must judge a ■an not by his 
wea 1th, but by his service to the 
nation. Until then the rich will 
see themselves as superior to the 
rest, and they wi 11 seek out e~er 
greater profit, power and prest1ge 
in order to dominate those •be­
neath• them. The ■asses will re­
spond by e■ulating the avarice of 
their leaders, as they do now. 

3) We do not advocate ar■ed strug­
gle because, at this time, we h~ve 
no hope of victory through v10-
lence. We ■ust bide our ti ■e, de­
velop our organization, and review 
our options at each step of the 
struggle. 

See Page 8 
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NDF 
Videotapes 

No.1 Introduction to the NDF -
Meeting o~ March 22, 1987 with 
speech by Gary Gallo and 
question and answer period. 

No.2 Crossfire - See Gary Gallo 
battle Braden and Buchanan 
on the nationally televised 
show Crossfire. 

No.3 White Unity Day March - The 
NDF's first march, January 16, 
1988 with speeches by Gordon 
Gray, John Metzger, Tom Metz­
ger and Gary Gal lo. 

Al 1 videotapes are $15.00 each. 
Make checks payable to NDF, P.O. 

Box 915, Washington Grove, MD 
20880. Price includes postage and 
handling. (VHS only) 

NDF 
Audio Cassette 

Tapes 
Listen to the message of Democratic 
Nationalism on audio cassette tape. 
Please order by number and indicate 
the quantity of each tape ordered. 
Al 1 tapes are $6.00 a piece and 
this price includes postage and 
handling. Make checks payable to 
NOF, P.O. Box 915, Washington 
Grove, MD 20880. 

No.1 Introduction to the NDF 
Meeting March 22, 1987 
Speech by Gary Gallo and 
Question & Answer session. 

No.2 The NDF's Program of 
Democratic Nationalism 

No.3 Best of The Nationalist: 
Articles on the Nature of 
Our Plutocracy 

No.4 Best of The Nationalist: 
Articles on the Jews 
and Race 

No.5 Best of the NDF's Internal 
Bulletins 

The Nationalist. September 1988 

National Democracy Versus 
Direct Democracy From Page 5 

an indictment of the system that 
selects those leaders and dictates 

their responsibilities (or lack 
thereof.) 

THE WAY OF NATIONAL DEMOCRACY 

Under National Democracy politi­
cal responsibilities are divided up 
into distinct spheres of control 
with very 1 ittle overlapping. The 
people set the course for the na­
tion by electing a national leader 
who has the power to act decisive­
ly. The national leader then dele­
gates power commensurate with re­
sponsi bl i ty to each of his subordi­
nates, who then do the same for 
their subordinates on down the 
line, so that decisions are being 
made at he lowest level possible 
and with maximum initiative being 
exercised at each level. 

When two officials (or a commit­
tee) are made responsible for ac­
complishing a task then no one is 
responsible. For example, who in 
the government is responsible for 
keeping spending within budget? Who 
is responsible for our present 
startling $2.6 trillion national 

M Pl ease send me: 

Sma 11 T -Shirts 
Medium T-Shirts 
Large T-Shirts 
X-Large T-Shirts 

Enclosed is my check for the 
total made payable to NDF, P.O. 
Box 915, Washington Grove, MD 

debt? The President? The Congress? 
Who in Congress? If you say every 

Congressman then you are saying no 
one, un 1 es s of course you are wil -
ling to do away with the whole 
body. Most voters are willing to 
blame every Congressman but their 
own, and that is what our corrupt 
politicians count on. This is why 
it is so important to avoid over­
lapping spheres cf control (though 
there are some exceptions to this 
rule.) Each individual leader must 
take the blame or credit for what­
ever is or is not achieved within 
his sphere. This is the only route 
to effective government. 

Under National Democracy politi­
cal leaders are educated and 
trained to be political leaders 
through the Vanguard System out­
lined in New America No.2. No long­
er will we have lawyers, peanut 
farmers and actors running our 
government. The art of government 
is a specialty that requires many 
years of intense education and 
trainin~ It is too important to be 
left to politicians. The time has 
come that we must have real politi­
cal leaders at the helm. GG 

(LETTERS] 

From Page 7 

4) The refugees from a fa i 1 ed co-
1 ored state can only come over our 
borders if we let them. Once our 
country is all White. they will be 
unable to blend in. We will use 
force to prevent them from entering 
if necessary. Moreover. those 
Whites in our nation who support 
multiracialism will be im■ediately 
deported once they reveal them­
selves. 

5) The details of relocation of the 
races into separate nations will be 
worked out when the time co■es. We 
want to keep our options open on 
this. 


